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Dear Mr. Curtis,




Submission on MedicarePLUS
Thank you for inviting the NSW Retired Teachers Association to provide a submission on issues relating to the Government’s MedicarePLUS proposals.

We wish to make a short submission.

· MedicarePLUS provides no incentives to increase bulk billing. The extra rebate for doctors seeing patients with health care cards, or patients under 16 years old is not enough to meet practice costs. The package does not address the fundamental problem of the inadequacy of the rebate. There will be a decline in bulk billing and an increase in co-payments. Bulk billing has already fallen to 67.4% of GP consultations and could fall further. In some doctors’ practices, those patients wishing to bulk bill are made to wait long periods of time and in others there is no bulk billing after 3PM or at weekends. This arrangement could create a two-tier health system with low income patients facing increasing health costs. 

· MedicarePlUS creates a new poverty trap for low income singles and couples without children. Full time workers earning the minimum wage and part time workers earning more than the concession card cut-off miss out on the Government’s bulk billing incentives. They could face an average co-payment of $13 for a GP visit and $45 for an x-ray.

· MedicarePLUS is unfair. Low income families must pay out $500 a year in health costs before they are eligible for assistance under the safety net. Many will choose not to access GP services out of inability to pay. If people are bulk billed they do not need a safety net.

· MedicarePLUS is difficult for consumers. How the safety net operates is complicated. consumers will need to take care to retain receipts and keep a careful account of expenses to access the safety net.

The NSW Retired Teachers Association recommends:

· the maintenance and extension of the universal and affordable health care system, available to all, including universal access to bulk billing

· increase of the Medicare levy

· abolition of tax incentives (including private health insurance rebates) to high income earners 

· rebate for medical practitioners working in rural communities to be higher than for metropolitan medical practitioners

·  doctors who bulk bill should receive an increased and adequate rebate

· dental treatment should be included in Medicare

· the maintenance of the Pharmaceutical Benefits Scheme and the public hospital system.

Thank you for the opportunity to express the views of the NSW Retired Teachers Association.

Yours sincerely,

May Steilberg

Honorary Secretary   

